
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Our Ref:        23-1756 

 Telephone:   7322 3347 

 Facsimile:      7322 4180 

Mr Vincent Tarzia (MP) 
25 Montacute Road 
CAMPBELLTOWN SA 5074 
 
Email: james.matthews@parliament.sa.gov.au  
 
Dear Mr Tarzia 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Act application  
  
In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI 
Act), access was sought to:  
 

“A copy of all documents and data indicating upgrades performed on devices in South 
Australia that can detect unregistered vehicles between 19/03/2022 and 14/02/2023.” 

 
On 23 February 2023 an email was sent to your office seeking clarification of the scope of 
your request. On 24 February 2023 you amended the scope of your request to the following: 
 

“A list of all upgrades, including the number of upgrades, upgrade descriptions, dates and any 
additional notes and related statistical data on upgrades performed on devices in South 
Australia that can detect unregistered vehicles between 19/03/2022 and 14/02/2023.” 

 
The only device used by SAPOL that can detect unregistered vehicles is the 
Automated Number Plate Recognition device. Enquiries made with South Australia 
Police’s IS&T Infrastructure Services confirmed there have been nil upgrades to the 
ANPR device during the time specified within your request which includes the in car 
devices, back end database and the application.   
 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your 
FOI application, and the documents to which you are given access, will be published on the 
SAPOL website Disclosure Log. A copy of PC045 can be found at 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Log-
Policy.pdf. If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 20 
April 2023. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
Sergeant Kelly Johnson 
Freedom of Information Unit 
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer) 
22 March 2023 
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